
   
   

 

May 23rd, 2024 

 

Stop Use & Recall Notice 
AE529ADJ/3AU 3M PROTECTA  

Adjustable Shock Absorbing Webbing Lanyard 

 

 
Dear customers, 
 

Re: PROTECTA Adjustable Shock Absorbing Webbing Lanyard 

AE529ADJ/3AU 

 

3M Australia has identified a labelling/ marking issue with a small batch 

of lanyard assemblies, affecting a total quantity of 56 units. The labelling 

issue could result in the printed information on the label being 

misinterpreted according to AS 1891.5:2020 Personal equipment for 

work at height, Part 5: Manufacturing requirements for lanyard 

assemblies and pole straps.  

 

As a result of internal reviews and consistent with our commitment to 

quality and safety, we are providing this Stop Use & Recall Notice for 

the batch of 56 units manufactured between FEB 8th, 2024 and APR 

22nd, 2024 for the below part number: 

 

AE529ADJ/3AU 70007928537 
Protecta adj. lanyard 2m; 

2x snap hooks 

 

 

 

 
 
We are not aware of any accidents or injuries related to the use of these 
3M PROTECTA Adjustable Shock Absorbing Webbing Lanyards. We 
have not received any customer complaints regarding this but have 
identified it through an internal review. 
 
 
During an internal review, we found that a small number of certified AS 
1891.5:2020 lanyard assemblies were incorrectly labelled. 
 
 
 
 

 

  

  

  
3M Australia Pty Limited  
Building A, 1 Rivett Road  
North Ryde, NSW 2113 
Phone:  +61 2 9498 9333 
Fax:  +61 2 9498 9666 
Web: 3M.com.au 
 
Product Information: 136 136 
ABN 90 000 100 096 

 



 

 

Correct labelling according to  

AS 1891.5:2020 

License no: BMP 750971 

Incorrect labelling according AS 

1891.5:2020 

License no: BMP 750971 

  

 

Specific Protecta lanyard assemblies with incorrect labelling and 
certified to AS 1891.5:2020 affected by this Stop Use & Product Recall 
Notice are listed below shown: 

3M part number Lot number 
Product 

description 

70007928537 AE529ADJ/3AU 2405028006 

Protecta adj. 

lanyard 2m; 

2x snap hooks 

 

This Stop Use & Recall Notice does not affect any other lanyard 
assemblies certified to AS 1891.5:2020. 
 

User/ Owners: 

To determine if your lanyard assemblies are affected, please follow 

the steps listed below: 

• Locate the part number and batch details on your lanyard assembly 

to determine if matches the  affected product details above. If you 

determine your product if affected, remove from service and do not 

continue use. 

• Please complete the enclosed “End User Stock Return Form” and 

return both the product & the form to the 3M distributor you 

purchased the product from.  

• Your distributor will forward the form to 3M and 3M will arrange for 

your affected physical stock to be returned to 3M.  

• Your distributor can issue a credit for all stock appropriately 

returned or  offer a replacement. 

 

Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation in reaching your 

customers with this information. 3M sincerely regrets any 

inconvenience caused.  

Please contact our 3M Customer Service department at 

3msupport.safety.au@mmm.com for any required assistance 1800 245 

002. 

 

 

3M Fall Protection 

1800 245 002 
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